
Valley County Waterways Advisory Committee Meeting 

Minutes for June 10, 2025 

 

Present: Committee Chairman Jally Zeydel, Steven Hull, Grant Mangum, Neil Thompson, 
Kevin Copperi, Matt Linde, Zach Grogan, Dalton Crane, Phillip Moore 

The meeting was called to order by Jally Zeydel at 9:03am 

Steven Hull made a motion to approve the minutes from May 13, 2025. Grant Magnum 
seconded the motion and the motion was approved unanimously.  

Agency Updates 

Budget Discussion- Clerk Douglas Miller.  Mr. Miller distributed the budget comparison 
report for FY 24, FY 25 and FY 26 for budgeting purposes. These reports show the actual 
expenditures from 2024, what has currently been spent in 2025 and the proposed budget 
for 2026. Mr. Miller needs projects and estimates submitted to him by the next meeting in 
July so he can finalize the budget. IDPR representatives, Matt and Zach, will get their 
proposed projects to Jally by the July meeting. 
Sheriff Copperi brought up the need for RV spots at the Lakefork Boat Barn. The property 
has room for this type of use. Sheriff Copperi, Kevin Turner and Jally Zeydel will look into 
this and report back during the July meeting. 
 
Matt Linde Idaho Parks and Recreation- Ponderosa Park-  
Dock repair to take place this week at Ponderosa Park 
Discussion was had on Ponderosa Park parking concerns. 
4th of July alcohol ban dates still in effect through this year.  A decision on the future of the 
alcohol ban needs to be discussed with all agencies involved 
North Beach buoy line will be extended this week (June 10-13) 
 
Zach Grogan Idaho Parks and Recreation-Lake Cascade. Dock repairs needed, Zach will 
get estimates to Jally for July’s meeting 
Theresa Perry is retiring from the regional manager position. 
 
Sheriff Copperi reporting for Kevin Turner-VCSO- 5 seasonal deputies have been hired and 
1 in background check 
Signs are being designed and placed on the 2 ramps on the payette river for non-motorized 
vessels after legal reviews design. 
May statistics 
-2 infraction citations 
-102 boat inspections 



Replacement axle for small jet boat arrived, need a few more parts. Boat and trailer will be 
ready by July for any calls in Warmlake or Deadwood. Jet skis are available if needed 
The new boat and the Custom Weld on McCall are both at Idaho Watersports for their initial 
service after the break in period and will be ready June 14th. 
Kevin will get with the board members for a test ride on the new boat on Lake Cascade before 
the July 4th weekend. 
Valley County is hosting a Marine tac training this fall on Payette lake. This will be a regional 
training 
 
Tamarack- the Marina at Poison Creek is moving forward and the projected construction is 
fall of 2025. 
 
Next meeting July 8, 2025 @ EOC 
 
Steven Hull motioned to adjourn the meeting. Grant Magnum seconded the motion. The 
motion carried with a unanimous vote, meeting adjourned at 10:02 
 
 
 
 


